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Girls like Snigdha will benefit from the new home!


City Snippets


Calcutta on Celluloid – after the success some years ago of the film “City of Joy” which followed the trials and tribulations of an American doctor in Calcutta, a documentary film entitled “Born into Brothels: Calcutta’s Red Light Kids” has won a string of awards, including an Oscar for Best Documentary. 
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This compelling documentary follows the photographic aspirations of a group of boys and girls whose mothers are prostitutes in Calcutta’s red-light district and features a trip to the West Bengal seaside resort of Diga, where our Apanjan children also go for breaks.


As mentioned in the Chairman’s report, the Banyan Trust has been sharing its expertise in working successfully in India with a Swiss organisation – “Enfants de Personne” – which supports the children of prostitutes in Calcutta. Our collaboration is intensifying, including with respect to HIV/AIDS concerns.











Message from the Chairman


With this year’s monsoon receding from memory it is a good time to take stock of the progress which the Banyan Trust and Apanjan have made this year. As reported in this edition, the girls’ home is nearing completion, thanks to the generous involvement of the Dutch organisation Net4Kids and the staunch backing of UK supporters, such as the sponsored cycle team. An initial intake of five girls is planned, including Sukanya, who has weathered her temporary accommodation in the boys’ home with characteristic gusto! The boys’ home and day care centre are running smoothly and the progress of the children should be a source of satisfaction to all those who provide generous support to the Banyan Trust. We are currently working hard to secure sustainable funding for our new girls’home and the small home for children living with HIV/AIDS which was opened in February.





After eight years of development, we have been in the happy position of being able to provide advice and support to another European organisation, “Enfants de Personne” from Switzerland, which  funds a project for the children of sex workers in Calcutta in collaboration with OFFER, our Indian partner organisation.





I would also take this opportunity to ask for your ideas on fundraising. If you know of grant-making trusts to which we could apply or if you have a great idea for a one-off event which will capture the imagination and persuade people to dig deep for Banyan, then please get in contact with us. Once again, thank you for all your support!





Annie Larner, Chairperson
























































Bird Flu and Banyan


With global concern mounting over the spread of avian flu and the possibility of a human-to-human pandemic, the Banyan Trust has sounded out medical experts on what steps might be taken should the worst fears come to pass. During a previous outbreak of a different strain of bird flu in India, the entire flock of chickens which were tended to by the children was promptly removed. We will be closely monitoring the situation in close contact with our partner organisation, OFFER.




















Girls’ Home Nears Completion


After 6 months of hard work, the Girls Home is nearly ready to welcome its first intake of 5 girls with learning disabilities. From the moment the Banyan Trust began its work in India, it has been an aspiration to cater for the needs of both boys and girls.





�


Girls attending Apanjan’s Day Centre





With strict laws governing the separation of the sexes in residential accommodation, it has only been possible to partly fulfil that dream to date through the day-care centre.The girls will receive the same high-quality care and attention which is the hallmark of the Apanjan project.


























Sukanya, one of the first to move into the new girls’ home























THIS NEWSLETTER WAS PRINTED COURTESY OF SRL CONSULTANTS

















A Sad Day for Apanjan
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Babu, who died following a severe epileptic fit


It is with immense sadness that we announce the death of Babu, who died in June during a severe epileptic fit. The fit began after dinner and, following immediate medical attention, he was hospitalised for intensive care, but died shortly after admission. The attack occurred in spite of the careful programme of epilepsy medication which Babu had been taking. Babu had been with the Apanjan project from October 1999 but had suffered regular ill-health. He was found abandoned in Howrah Station, strapped to the luggage rack of a train and, in a state of severe malnourishment, was at first thought to be a lot younger than his years. Babu, who was blind and deaf, was cremated at the ghats two miles from Apanjan with staff in attendance.
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A Home


Education


Health care


A social life


24 hour care


A family life


A childhood…


…is what you give the children of Apanjan by becoming one of our regular sponsors.


For more information contact: 


The Banyan Trust


Phone: 01438  358500


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:annie@imagebiz.co.uk" ��annie@imagebiz.co.uk�


Fax: 01438 729733




















The Banyan Trust 
Letchmore Farm, Rush Green, Langley near Hitchin, Herts SG4  7PJ

Phone: 01438  358500 / Fax 01438  729733 / Email: annie@banyantrust.freeserve.co.uk


